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Dear Fellow Capers,

What a busy past month it has been in the Cape. 

We had a very successful Strawberry Festival at the 

beginning of June and just last week we celebrated 

Independence Day with the 4th Annual Fourth of July 

Parade followed by games and competitions at the 

Main Beach. The weather held out for the parade for 

the most part and the games at the beach went on 

in the rain! The Great Cape BBQ Championship Rib 

Competition crowned a new winner, “Boy Wonder 

BBQ”. The weather turned for the better in the 

late afternoon and that night we were treated to 

spectacular show of ireworks from Gibson Island 

and their residents. I want to thank all the volunteers 

that made these events happen, giving their time and 

talents to make sure that the Capers have fun family 

oriented activities in our community. To name a few, 

Mary Lamb, Jimmy Lamb, Shelby Lamb, Kim Pollock, 

Missy Morgan, Christina Nokes, Dawn Myers, Jennifer 

Vaccaro, Kathleen Mooneyhan, Lynda Dembowski 

and Melanie Norris. Also wanted to thank Scott 

Dembowski for his work at the beaches and parks, 

organizing the beach attendants, who did a great job of 

keeping the parks clean for residents and their guests 

and coordinating the parking around the Main Beach for 

the most organized Firework Parking to date. I think all 

around we had a great holiday weekend! Thanks goes 

out to all those other not mentioned who volunteered 

during the month throughout the Cape.

A few housekeeping items for the summer months:

1. By this time you should have current stickers and 

a guest pass for parking on community property. If 

you do not please call or visit the clubhouse ofice 

between 8-2pm on Monday through Friday. If you 

have sent money and not received your stickers 

you may need to update vehicle information, please 

check with Leslie at the ofice regarding this issue.

2. Our Beach Attendants that work most days during 

the busiest times of beach use have been doing 

a great job of keeping out non-residents from our 

parks. As Sandy Point becomes full each weekend, 

we see their overlow show up at the both Main 

Beach and Lake Claire. Please be respectful to them, 

please stop at the temporary stop sign to check in 

with them, in the end it is for the safety and value of 

our property and residents.
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Cape St. Claire Improvement Association, Inc. Community Newsletter   
Dear fellow Capers,  I hope everyone had a wonderful Memorial Day Weekend! We as a community are fortunate to live in a place where we can enjoy beautiful beaches, parks and piers on the Chesapeake Bay. The sacrifice of so many service men and women over the years should not be forgotten, but their memories should be celebrated with your               family, friends and community that those who gave the ultimate sacrifice to provide us with the freedom and             independence. I hope you had the opportunity to do so over the holiday weekend!  May was a busy month, with many events and projects. The calendar continues to fill up for our prime busy               season where our beaches, parks and piers get the most use. I will draw your attention to handful of projects and events that are coming up along with some housekeeping items for residents.  There lots of projects going on around the community, the biggest being Phase II of the Main Beach                 Improvements. The pervious paver walkway at the entrance to the park was started in May 2014 (Phase I) and extended out towards the beach as part of Phase II. The path splits in two direction towards the overlook and the playground. This will give access via a safe and dry path for all our residents. I believe you will find the walkway both convenient and aesthetically pleasing while enhancing one of our premier community properties. We will work on Phase III for next year, where we are planning to address the access to the beach, the old cinder block wall and broken concrete paths to create a more convenient, safer and improved entry for residents of all ages.  With June comes summer and with that we all know that the first Saturday in June is the Strawberry Festival, a 50 plus year tradition in Cape St. Claire. This year will be no different, the Strawberry Festival Committee has a fun filled day planned at the Main Beach and Clubhouse. For more                 information check out the new Strawberry Festival website at www.cscstrawberryfestival.com . We could still use volunteers for    set-up, during the festival and for clean-up, please email mary@cscstrawberryfestival.com to help.  July 4th we will be having another parade, games and competitions at the Main Beach and Clubhouse. The Events Committee is busy              planning for this day too! Please consider joining in the fun to                celebrate our Independence Day. You can get more information in this month’s Caper or by emailing events@cscia.org .    Be on the lookout for service projects and clean up days throughout the summer. With good weather comes high activity at our commu-nity properties. We need the help of volunteers to help throughout the summer. Contact parks@cscia.org or erosion@csci.org for details regarding different needs for both short term and long term projects.  A few housekeeping items:  

 Review the Updated Beaches and Parks Policies for 2015. We have new signs posted at the parks, so please read them. They can also be found at https://cscia.org/cscia-services/beaches/. 
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3. Fireworks, I know this is a sensitive subject for 

many, so many people enjoy them but they are 

mostly illegal in Maryland. We do not allow them 

on Community Property owned by the CSCIA. With 

regards to those of you who shoot them off from 

your homes, it is a reminder that it is illegal act and 

can be nuisance or violation of the noise limits. 

Please be considerate of your neighbors, especially 

those with children and health conditions that may be 

affected.

4. The Cape St. Claire Road Project continues to move 

along, but you may notice in the coming month some 

real visual progress occurring as curbing and some 

storm water management work begins. Please check 

our website www.cscia.org for updates or follow 

the Association’s Facebook Page for more timely 

information when made available from the County.

We are beginning our budget planning for 2017 here 

this month and we need to hear from Capers as to 

what they would want or need in the years to come at 

our properties and from the Association. Email me at 

President@CSCIA.org if you want to volunteer or have 

a project ideas or if you are looking to get involved but 

not sure what best suits your skills. I am sure I can ind 

spot for you.

Enjoy the rest of your summer. Hopefully everyone 

has a fun, refreshing and relaxing remainder of their 

summer.

Sincerely, Beau Breeden

President’s Message, continued from page 1

 

Office:  410-544-8800 
Independently Owned & Operated 

Direct Connect! 
 

410-757-7080 
 

Mona@MonaLaCovey.com 
 

http://www.MonaLaCovey.com 

This is not a solicitation for currently listed properties.  

Enjoy the hot lazy hazy days of Summer! 

If you do a good job  you will  be recommended. More than half of our 
business comes from referrals like yours.   That is what has happened to 
us and we want to thank you for all your recommendations.  Above is a 
sampling of where our referrals have come.  

 
Thank you faithful friends and clients. 

Mona 
LaCovey & Associates 

CRB, ABR, CRS, CNE  
Certified Negotiation Expert  

Associate Broker 

Thank You For Your Referrals! 

 

Osaid B. 

Janice Boone 

Cape St Claire 

Atlantis 

Debra C
. Amy Tanner 

Paula W. 

Ray Gomez 

Lamar Green 

Bill & Diane Lowe 
Lynn T. 

Roger & Sarina 

Robin W.  

Ed & Linda 

Roland Whitehurst 

5 BR home, outside workshop, large addition near 
Little Magothy $349,900, Call for more info.  

Walnut Ridge 

Joyce H
. 

Mark V 



4 THE CAPER July & August 2015

President Breeden called the meeting to order at 7:31 P.M. 

He thanked Governor Lamb and her family and all who 

worked to make the Strawberry festival such a success. 

He noted that the entire Board of Governors was involved 

in one way or another.

A resident who had been banned from CSCIA property 

for various infractions performed the required community 

service over the weekend and came in to apologize to the 

Board for his past behavior. Governor Breeden noted that 

he was the irst person in three years to actually do this, 

and thanked him for his apology. He will be sent a letter 

conirming his reinstatement to CSCIA property access.

The minutes of May 11, 2015 were approved. 

The final P&Ls of April 30, 2015 were approved.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Piers: Governor Dembowski noted that phase two of the 

Main Beach sidewalk is complete and looks good. He has 

one proposal for phase three and is looking for others. He 

is also looking into adding another gate to the Main Beach. 

New “swim area” markers went in at the Beach on May 

24th. He thanked JV Striping for their offer to stripe the 

ield for Strawberry Festival, which weather prevented 

from happening. He noted that parking went more orderly 

than ever thanks to the help of the Beach Attendants.

Membership: Governor Szczytko had nothing new to 

report.

Technology: Governor Szczytko said that the Cape 

Conservation Corps website is up and working. He 

continues to scan old minutes into the website and is 

up to 1965. The July 4th webpage is completed. He is 

continuing to work on a mycscia.org page that residents 

can log into to pay various fees.

Caper: Governor Lamb said the June Caper is in the mail 

and on line. 

Clubhouse: Governor Lamb said that rentals are steady, 

the new shed is here, and the electrical problems have 

been resolved. She is getting estimates for new looring 

for the Main Room and the kitchen.

Strawberry Festival: Governor Lamb thanked all for 

the help and support with the Festival and noted that it 

was a big success. Photos are on line. Next year’s Festival 

will be June 4th.

Treasurer: Governor Myers said that income and 

expenses are going basically as projected.

Events: Governor Myers said that plans for the Fourth of 

July are progressing well.

Piers: Governor Small said that 226 slips are rented, with 

only one remaining. Slip renters will have until June 14th to 

get their boats in. There was a boat sinking at Lake Claire 

over the weekend, and gas stolen at Deep Creek. 

Additionally, there was an illegal launching at deep Creek 

which required the police being called. There are still some 

electrical issues at deep Creek that need work.

Environmental: Governor Vaccaro has 20 lbs. of grass 

seed on hand for planting. Weather prevented the planting 

of all the trees by high school kids and she has 2,000 trees 

that need to be tended over the summer. She is looking 

for volunteers to take them home and care for them.

Covenants: Governor Snow had nothing new to report. 

Governor Breeden added that there have been 29 

complaints so far this year, with some still outstanding and 

some having been referred to the County.

Budget: Committee Chairman Buchet said the next 

committee meeting will be Tuesday the 16th.

Buildings: Governor Breeden said that the process is 

taking about 2 to 3 weeks.  He has met with a concerned 

resident to discuss building codes and will be meeting 

with him, our architect and Governor Lamb to discuss 

codes and covenants.

Roads: Governor Breeden said that the work on Cape St. 

Claire Road is moving along slowly.

Security: Governor Breeden said that 47 hours of 

community service have been performed, with 22 of 

those taking place at the Strawberry Festival. A letter has 

gone out to the individual involved in the illegal launch 

at Deep Creek, banning him from the property with the 

threat of arrest for trespassing.

OLD BUSINESS:  
There was discussion of the idea of modifying Julie’s 

Place from a rock garden to a rain garden. It was decided 

that further research and a discussion with those who 

installed it is necessary before any consideration can be 

given to the idea. 

NEW BUSINESS: 
Governor Breeden noted that the Cape Conservation 

Corps is now an oficially recognized CSCIA organization. 

Governor Myers moved that the CSCIA become a 

Board In Brief  •  JUNE 8, 2015
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Board In Brief, continued from page 4

member of the CCC and pay the $20 dues to join it. The 

motion was seconded by Governor Snow and passed with 

5 votes. Governors Vaccaro, Dembowski and Breeden 

abstained due to possible conlict of interest. Governor 

Dembowski noted that we are already a member of the 

Broadneck Council of Communities, The Magothy River 

Association, and the Little Magothy River Association.

Governor Breeden noted that Magothy River Day is June 

13th from 10 A.M. to 4 P.M. at Deep Creek Restaurant. 

The Walk for the Yellow Perch begins at 11 A.M. on June 

14th at the Severna Park Library. And National Night Out, 

a partnership between police and the community, will take 

place Tuesday, August 4th from 6 to 9 P.M. at the Earleigh 

Heights Fire Department. The CSCIA will be listed as a 

sponsor.

ADJOURNMENT: 
The meeting was adjourned to a closed session at 8:30 

P.M.

CLOSED SESSION: 
A closed session was convened at 8:35 PM and adjourned 

at 8:50 PM

MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Governors Breeden, Dembowski, Lamb, Myers, Small, 

Snow, Szczytko, and Vaccaro were present. Also 

present were Budget Committee Chairman Buchet and 

Administrative Assistant Coble.

THANK YOU 

As a resident of Cape St. Claire one quickly realizes the importance of the relationship between the 

community and the local businesses.  The convenience of the shopping center along with the generosity 

 of the businessmen and women make this community a wonderful place to live.  Cape St. Claire is a 

unique community with a small town feel.  This small town feel is very apparent during Strawberry Festival 

time.  When the banner is hung across Cape St. Claire Road, everyone knows that the community is  

about to join together to watch the parade and experience old time family fun on the beach. For myself 

and the Strawberry Festival Committee the hanging of the banner is a very rewarding feeling, a feeling that 

another year of planning is about to generate a day full of memories for the residents of Cape St. Claire, 

especially the children.

 Although the Festival Committee works very hard, with pre-festival planning and during the festival, we 

are not alone.  Behind the scenes we are supported by the local businesses in and around our community. 

Please take the time to Support and Thank All of 

the local businesses in and around the shopping 

center for helping us bring this wonderful event to 

the community of Cape St. Claire.

Submitted By: Mary Lamb 
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HOW CAN I POST  

SOMETHING TO THE  

COMMUNITY SIGNBOARD?

The signboard can be rented for $25 for 3 days or 

$50.00 for a week. Check availability online at http://

cacia.org.cacia-services/community-signboard and 

reserve your message by using the NEW online 

reservation form. Once your reservation is conirmed, 

please forward a check and a printed copy of your 

message to Leslie at the clubhouse. Message will be 

posted after 5pm on the irst day of your reservation. 

All checks should be made payable to CSCIA. 

If you need further information, please call Mary at 

410-757-0593.

COMMUNITY SIGNBOARD
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www.priorityonepetservices.com 
 Shari Medina    443.223.9549 

Local, Certified, Insured, Recommended 

Dog Walking, Exercising, Pet Sitting 
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Enter the Cape St. Claire
CALENDAR PHOTO CONTEST

Recently taken a great photo of Cape St. Claire or the Chesapeake Bay?  The 2016 Cape St. Claire Community Calendar 

is sponsoring a photo contest.  The winning photo will be published on the front page of the 2016 calendar.  A $100.00 

cash prize will also be awarded.  

 The photo contest is limited to Cape St. Claire residents, lot owners, and Cape St. Claire Shopping Center 

business employees or owners.  There is no age limitation. Previous calendar contest winners may also enter 

photographs.  Photos submitted for the previous contest may also be reentered.  If your photo is selected, having a 

high quality digital copy of your photo on CD/DVD will be very helpful.

 To enter, drop off your photos at Cape Ace Hardware in the Cape St. Claire Shopping Center.

 Photo submission deadline is Thursday, October 8, 2015.  Photos must be submitted in a horizontal 

8” x 10” format in either color or black and white.  The subject matter must pertain to the Cape St. Claire area or the 

Chesapeake Bay.  The winning photo will be selected by the CSCIA board of governors and will become property of  

the CSC Improvement Association.  The winner will be announced in a following issue of The Caper.  Photos that  

were not selected can be picked up at Cape Ace Hardware two weeks after the contest deadline.  For questions, call 

Amy Podd at 410-757-7295.

2016 CAPE ST. CLAIRE 

CALENDAR PHOTO CONTEST

Please tape this coupon to the back of each photo submitted.  You may submit as many as 5 entries.

Name of Photo

Your Name

Address

Telephone  (                   )

I give permission to the 2016 CSC Community Calendar to publish my photo on the front page of the calendar if it is 

chosen as the winning photograph.  The winning photo will become property of the CSC Improvement Association.  I 

acknowledge that the CSCIA, A.P. Business Solutions, the 2016 CSC Community Calendar or Cape Ace Hardware will 

not be held liable for any damage, theft or loss of any photos I enter in the contest.

Signature:

June 2015   Page 9 



8 THE CAPER July & August 2015

appy Summer from the Cape St Claire Garden Club!  Hope everyone is enjoying the warm weather as well as the plants you may have purchased from our annual plant sale.  It’s fun to think about how many of those plants               began in some other gardener’s yard  right here in the Cape!  It’s also fun  to drive around Cape  and take a look at what people have done with their yards – the shrubs, flowers, ornaments – lots of hard work and inspiration!  To get started, take a look at this month’s winners for Yard of the Month:  

 Submitted by Jeanne Klingler 

June 2015   Page 18 
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We enjoyed talking with so many Cape residents at the 
Strawberry Festival!  Thank you to everyone who voted for their 
favorite logo.  We will be unveiling our new logo in August…. stay 
tuned!   

We held our first ever Annual Meeting in June, including a 
healthy discussion of future priorities and projects.  Thank you to 
those who took the time to attend and voice your preferences. 

Lake Claire Reforestation Project 

BHS students planted over 800 trees and shrubs in the 
reforestation area around Lake Claire in June.  Unfortunately, 
unusually wet weather canceled a number of our scheduled work 
days.  A VERY special thank you to all of you around the 
neighborhood who are currently serving as “foster homes” for all 
of our unplanted trees!  We ordered up all of this rain to keep 
your watering duties from becoming too onerous!  We will begin  

      planting again in September.  

Little Magothy View Project 

Scott Dembowski recently took note of the significant erosion at the Little Magothy View beach/kayak 
launch area.  The CSCIA Beaches and Parks committee would like to address the stormwater flow that is 
causing the erosion.  Thanks to Katie Scott-Kelly, we were able to complete the first step in the process: 
conducting a topographic survey.  We are thankful for Katie’s generous donation of time and talent, which 
saved the community the expense of hiring a surveyor.  Using Katie’s survey, we will begin designing a new 
bioswale to reduce the runoff coming down the driveway to the beach.  The design will be used to source 
grant funding for implementation.  Once the source of erosion has been eliminated, we hope to address 
restoration of the beach area!   

Lake Claire Wetland 

Volunteers gathered at Lake Claire and scattered 10 pounds of wetland seed mix in the area formerly 
occupied by phragmites.  Keep your eyes open for beautiful blooms coming up in the wetlands over the 
coming year! 

No Time to Volunteer? 

There are other ways you can make a difference and support the CCC’s efforts.  You are invited to join our 
organization as a dues-paying member.  Your $20 annual dues is a tax-deductible donation to this non-profit 
organization, and will help fund the work that we are doing in the neighborhood.  Investing in our efforts 
demonstrates to potential grant funders that we have the full backing of the community in our efforts. 
Please join the cause to preserve and protect our beautiful Cape.   

To donate by credit card:  visit www.capeconservationcorps.org and click the “Join” link at the top.  

You may also choose to mail a check payable to: Cape Conservation Corps, 1223 River Bay Road 

For more information please contact Jennifer Vaccaro: info@capeconservationcorps.org  
OR  join our group on Facebook: Cape Conservation Corps

June 2015   Page 19 
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NEWS FROM  

GOSHEN FARM 

PRESERVATION 

SOCIETY
 

UPCOMING EVENTS! MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

Goshen Farm has a very busy three months starting in 

August.  On August 16, 2015 Bella’s Liquors will host our 

annual wine tasting fundraiser at Valerie Sullivan’s house.  

No advanced ticket purchase necessary. Just show up and 

enjoy a hand-picked selection of three red and three white 

wines as well as some very tasty hors d’oeuvres prepared 

by Chef Art Lewis of Culinary Arts. The suggested dona-

tion is $20.00 and checks may made payable to GFPS, Inc. 

Receipts will be provided for cash donations. The Society 

is a registered 501(c)3, so you can have fun and get money 

back!! For more details, see the lyer in this issue of The 

Caper.

On September 19, 2015 we will be holding our annual 

Harvest Dinner at Gloria Dei! Lutheran Church, 461 Col-

lege Parkway. Tickets are $10.00 for adults and $5.00 for 

children under ten years old. Enjoy a spaghetti dinner made 

with sauce using organically grown tomatoes from our 

Sharing Garden and homemade meatballs (none of those 

frozen, bagged, machine made ones).  Then menu will also 

include Caesar salad, deserts, and a variety of soft drinks. 

More information in the next Caper and tickets will be avail-

able on our website, www.goshenfarm.org. 

Last but not least, come on over to our Fall Open House, 

which will be held on October 10, 2015.  We will have 

entertainment, tours of the house, the Sharing Garden, the 

Henson-Hall Slave Garden, games for the kids, and some 

great food.  Admission is free!  During the Open House 

we will be dedicating our Memorial Grove and honoring 

several individuals who have supported Goshen Farm in 

special ways. We will also be dedicating the Colonial Or-

chard, which will have persimmon, paw paw, apple, and ig 

trees.  All of the trees will be provided by the Anne Arundel 

County Public Schools Stream Restoration Project.  More 

information in future issues of The Caper

WHAT HAVE WE BEEN UP TO?

We have had a very busy couple of months.  First at Gosh-

en Farm and would like to share some of the contributions 

we have made to the community and especially the chil-

dren at our outstanding nearby schools, not to mention the 

faculty that make those schools outstanding.

Recently, Dr. George Arlotto, Superintendent of Anne Arun-

del County Public Schools spent almost three hours out of 

a very busy schedule and toured Goshen Farm. It just so 

happened that at the same time, Ms. Diane Velozo’s (who 

is Primary Lead/Green School Chair at Cape Elementary) 

had a third grade class planting their plot in the Sharing 

Garden.  Also at the farm was Ms. Michelle Weisgerber, 

Signature Program Facilitator for the Broadneck H.S.  Envi-

ronmental Literacy Program who had her students and the 

students from Ms. Patty Savannah’s Botany class rotating 

through the Soil Health lecture, tree identiication exercise, 

and a composting discussion. 

In addition to several Goshen Farm Board Members, Dr. 

Arlotto was joined by Dean Cowherd, Assistant State Soil 

Scientist, USDA, Natural Resources Conservation Service; 

Miriam Stanicic, Naval Academy Community Relations 

Director, USNA Midshipmen Action Group; Hilary Catan,  

Project Manager, Stream Restoration Grant, AACPS; C. 

Jane Cox, Cultural Resources Division, AACo, Department 

of Planning and Zoning; Tanya Marushak, �Teacher Special-

ist, and Melanie Parker, Coordinator, Environmental Literacy 

and Outdoor Education, AACPS.  At the end of his visit, Dr. 

Arlotto said he would like as many students as possible to 

experience Goshen Farm and what he had seen during his 

visit.

In May, the total faculty of Broadneck High School spent an 

afternoon of Professional Development exploring ways to 

write the assets offered by Goshen Farm into their individ-

ual curriculum in their area of expertise. As a result of that 

afternoon we saw a Broadneck High School Photography 

class a few weeks later swarming over the grounds taking 

all kinds of pictures.

In June, BB&T Bank chose to support the creation of the 

Henson-Hall Slave Garden at Goshen Farm with a grant 

of $1,000 and 40 hours of hands on labor by their Arnold 

Branch Staff.  The Henson-Hall Garden will be dedicated to 

the slaves who labored at Goshen Farm and will be planted 

with crops representative those grown by slaves to supple-

ment their diet.  A group of Sharing Gardeners and Goshen 

Farm members will continue with caring for the Hen-

son-Hall Garden after it is established.  If you would like to 

be part of that support group contact Terry Bandon, GFPS 

Garden Chair, or Roy Benner, GFPS Grounds Chair.  Much 

of what is grown in the garden will go to organizations that 

help feed the poor and homeless such as My Brother’s 

Pantry in Arnold and Annapolis Food Link.

If you have a little time or a lot of time, we have small 

things and large things to do. Just drop us a line.

  We continue our series of articles on Goshen Farm’s History written by Elisabeth Slone.  With the assistance of Scott Powers, Chair of our History and Research Committee,                  Elisabeth continues to reveal Goshen’s past.  We hope you enjoy learning more about the house we are trying to save and the land we are trying to preserve.  History is like a looking glass through which we see not only ourselves, but the greater world around us.  As we continue to delve deeper into the history of Goshen Farm, it is important to understand that the events that took place here in our backyards were closely tied to events taking place on the other side of the world.  We know that Goshen Farm, originally called "Leonard's Neck," was granted to Henry Woolchurch who first appears in Anne Arundel County land records in 1653.  This was only 11 years after Charles I granted Lord Baltimore the charter for the colony of Maryland in 1632.  At this time, England was on the brink of its own civil war between those who            favored monarchy and those who favored parliamentary government.  Charles I had Catholic sympathies and was later executed by his Protestant parliament in1649, the year that Annapolis was established.  In the1600s, religious                  toleration was not common and rulers dictated religion within their spheres of influence.  England at the time of the English Civil War was no exception.  The Maryland Colony was formed as a haven for Catholics escaping the                  persecution they faced from the largely Protestant parliament.  As such, Maryland was one of the few places where               religious toleration was largely practiced.  However, Maryland was not immune to the conflicts taking place in England at that time.  Despite attempts by Lord Baltimore to ease tensions, the Battle of the Severn broke out between Catholics supporting Lord Baltimore and                 Puritans, who largely supported parliament.  Henry Woolchurch was very likely present at the Battle of the Severn.  At some point after that he came into possession of Leonard's Neck where many of us reside today.  Henry Woolchurch, a Quaker, was among the first settlers to this area.  An orphan, he was raised by the church and though probably not a Quaker when he originally came to the colonies, he converted and subsequently became a       founder of the Third Haven Meeting House in Easton which is still operating today.  Quakers were a Protestant sect who were persecuted by the English crown.  They, like Catholics, were able to find a home in Maryland's more                moderate religious climate.  Woolchurch divided Leonard's Neck between Alexander Gardiner and John Wray, creating two separate properties. Gardiner and Wray, both settlers from Virginia, were neighbors but it is unlikely that they were otherwise related.  The portion of Leonard's Neck, including what is Goshen Farm today, was purchased from John Wray by John Pettebone Gardinerin 1754.  More than one family named Gardiner had settled in Maryland at this time.  The Gardiners of the Cape St. Claire area were different from the similarly named Gardiners of south county who have similar names, but whose history is more thoroughly documented.  Many people lacked the ability to read or write, meaning much of their history is lost to time.  Alexander Gardiner's portion of Leonard's Neck included what is now the northern side of Cape St. Claire, and he passed his land onto his step sons. The step sons and their mother, Mary Gibbs, later gave some of the land to St.                Margaret’s Church.  Interestingly, there is little evidence that Alexander Gardiner was directly related to John                  Pettebone Gardiner at all. This is why John Pettebone Gardiner ended up with John Wray's portion of the land, but Alexander Gardiner's portion passed to his heirs.  John Pettebone Gardiner was the son of Benjamin Gardiner and his wife Mary Pettebone.  The Pettebones, a large local family with many prominent members, were also related to the Stinchcomb family.  The Alfred Stinchcomb House on the Little Magothy sits on what was originally Pettebone property.  In early America, few people had middle names.  A middle name was both a sign of respect to another family and a display of relationship.  Thus, John Pettebone Gardiner was immediately recognized as a member of both the Pettebone and Gardiner families.  In1787, Richard Gardiner married Ann Merriken.  They had at least five children, but only two, possibly three, survived to adulthood.  The house that sits on what remains of Leonard's Neck, today Goshen Farm, was originally built by John Pettebone Gardiner's son, Richard Gardiner.  The house was built sometime around1783, making it over 230 years old.  So what does this say to us today?  The house at Goshen Farm has witnessed over 230 years of history, and we are privileged to have it in our midst.  As a piece of history, it should be cherished and preserved, which is what the GFPS is striving to accomplish.  Please come visit us and be a part of our shared history. 
June 2015   Page 10 



BELLA’S LIQUORSBELLA’S LIQUORSBELLA’S LIQUORS   

   IS PROUD TO SPONSOR A IS PROUD TO SPONSOR A IS PROUD TO SPONSOR A 

WINE TASTING TO BENEFIT WINE TASTING TO BENEFIT WINE TASTING TO BENEFIT 

THE GOSHEN FARM THE GOSHEN FARM THE GOSHEN FARM    

PRESERVATION PRESERVATION PRESERVATION    

SOCIETYSOCIETYSOCIETY   

No advanced �cket purchase necessary. Just show up and enjoy a hand‐picked selec�on of three red and 

three white wines as well as some very tasty hors d’oeuvres prepared by Chef Art Lewis of Culinary Arts.  

The Society is a registered 501(c)3, so you can have fun and get money back!!   

Goshen Farm was built in 1783 and it is the work of the Society, with your 

 help, to  preserve and protect the house and surrounding 22 acres and to  

educate the community about the social, agrarian, and family life on the  

Broadneck Peninsula over the last 200+ year. Join us and... 

Be part of local history! 
Visit us at www.goshenfarm.org and like us on Facebook 

When: Sunday, August 16, 2015 

4:00 to 7:00 p.m. Rain or Shine 

Where: 1504 Stacy Lane 

 Annapolis, MD 21049 

Parking behind Bay Area Insurance 

810 E. College Parkway 

Suggested Dona�on: $20.00 Checks may  

be made payable to GFPS, Inc.  

Receipts provided for cash dona�ons 
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This month, I’d like to share the observations of the 

Garden Club’s awesome secretary, Becky Benner, as she 

describes the homes that club members visited during our 

annual Secret Garden Tour.  Thanks to the families that let 

us visit; it’s amazing that these gems are found in our very 

own community!

Daly and James Ridgway’s gardens are illed with plants, 

shrubs, and trees with one major requirement: provide 

edible produce.  Grassy walkways meander, connecting 

pawpaw trees to raised beds of root vegetables to areas 

of sprawling vine vegetables to vertical vegetable beds.  

Hidden amongst the beds of edibles are playground oases 

for the children.

Steve Bavis’ yard was the second secret garden stop.  A 

wonderment of bonsai and multiple varieties of plants is 

one’s irst reaction.  There is no “yard,” just grassy paths 

leading from one interesting plant/shrub area to the next.  

The unexpected masterpiece is his water feature, tucked 

into the back corner of his property -- a cooling retreat on 

hot and humid days.

Elizabeth Wnorowska’s grounds are immaculate.  Her lawn 

areas are spacious and manicured.  It’s hard to believe that 

many of the varieties of plants and shrubs have been in 

place for less than eight years!  Welcoming, peaceful, and 

serene describe Elizabeth’s neat and well-tended islands 

of color.  Speaking of islands, Elizabeth is the “caregiver” 

to the variety of plants in the Green Holly Drive trafic 

island.

Last gardens visited on the 2015 Secret Backyard Garden 

Tour belong to Elaine and Gary Aten and are an amazing 

retreat.  Their gardens are truly hidden and deinitely se-

cret.  Viewed from Latrobe Drive, the trees and understory 

plantings hide the many “outdoor rooms” that spill into 

each other.  Each room reveals a sitting area with walls 

of vegetation and the soothing murmur of a water fea-

ture.  Water sounds are evident throughout the grounds: 

fountains, cascades, ripples, all contribute to the illusion of 

seclusion from the busy-ness of daily life.

And if you want to see the FRONT yards of some busy 

gardeners, check out July’s Yard of the Month winners:

Area 1: 1313 Breezeway Dr 

   Cindy Maggio

Area 2: 1172 St George Dr 

   Francis and Bridgette Presti

Area 3: 1028 Lake Claire Drive 

   The Souhradas

Area 4: 1198 Hampton Rd 

    Bernard Quiblian

Area 5: 1315 Seabright 

    Brian and Jayne Papuro

And while we are on hiatus for the Summer, our irst Fall 

meeting is September 1 at 7:00 in the clubhouse.  All are 

welcome 

June 2015   Page 13 

GARDEN CLUB

Submitted by Jeanne Klingler
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Cape St. Claire United Methodist Church 

855 Chestnut Tree Drive 

Annapolis, Maryland 21409 

Phone: 410-757-4896 

Website - capeumc.org 

Email: capeumc@verizon.net 
Pastor - Rev. Lys Cockrell 
 

Worship Service - 9:00 am on Sundays in the Sanctuary 
 

If you are looking for a church home, CSC United Methodist Church would like 
to extend a warm invitation to join our church family for worship and fellowship 
on Sunday mornings. 

 

Pastor's Sermon Series 

Pastor Lys will be preaching her summer series based upon Paul Young's 
book, Crossroads. If you have ever reached a point in your like when you've 
wondered about where you are in your life and what your inner soul might be 

saying to you about your life, this series may be just for you. 
 
 

Women's Beach Bible Study 
Main Beach - 7pm 

Remaining sessions - July 23 and August 6 
Discussions on the book What Happens When Women Walk in Faith? 

Attending even one session is worth the time and effort! 
 

Vacation Bible School  

" Camp Discovery" 

Sunday July 26 - Thursday July 30 
Ages 3 years (potty trained) through 5th grade 

5:30 to 6:00pm - Family dinner (child must be accompanied by an adult) 
6:00 to 8:30 VBS program 

$15 per child - $30/per family max 
Includes dinner every night, program, CD, and t-shirt 

Registration is limited this year. We have a maximum capacity of 50 children. 
We will place names on a waiting list if we reach capacity. 

CONTINUED ON PAGE 16
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 Caring Casseroles   

Cape St. Claire UMC has a wonderful outreach ministry with prepared food 
Members of the congregation prepare and freeze casseroles to be delivered 
to homebound individuals in need and their families. All you need to do is call 

the office and we will get the casserole to you. 

 

Sunday School 
Resumes in September 

We welcome all kindergarten through 5th grade students  
to participate in our Sunday School program. 

After the Children's Message in our worship service, the teachers take the 
students to their classroom. There they will learn the stories of the Bible and 

participate in fun activities and create crafts that reinforce the lessons. Please 
check with the church office for the exact start date in September.  

We hope to see you there! 

 

Cape Kids' Corner has a few slots available for the fall 2015 school year 
servicing children 3-5 years old and before and after care for kindergarteners. 
CKC has gotten a new look in their playground and the staff is now planning 

for the 2015/2016 school year with lots of fun ideas. 
Contact information: call 410-757-2271 or email: capekidscorner@gmail.com 

 

 

Student Parking Permits 

This is a reminder to the Juniors and Seniors of Broadneck High. Our parking 
lot allows approximately 20 parking slots during the school year, but you 

CSC United Methodist Church, continued from page 15
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 Openings are still available for the summer and fall.  Contact information: call 410-757-2271 or email: capekidscorner@gmail.com    Wednesday - June 17th, will be our last morning to offer refreshments and caring  conversations to our Broadneck High School walkers at 6:30a.m. 

CSC United Methodist Church continued….. 

June 2015   Page 17 

MUST have a parking permit showing on your dashboard. These may be 
purchased NOW in the church office for $25.00. This permit allows you to park 

for the entire school year. 
 

SAVE THE DATE! 
Fall Pumpkin Festival 

October 17th, 9am to 2pm 

 

CSC United Methodist Church,  continued from page 16
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taken on truck day rain garden installation at club house
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Our community July 4th parade managed to squeak in 

just before the torrential downpours that have been so 

common this summer.  The loats and participants all 

show what is truly great about living in our community! 

 Float winners were:

 Most Creative Float: Cape Swim Club

Most Patriotic: The Thropps, Birth of the Flag

Despite the rain, kids participated in “old fashioned” 

activities like the water balloon toss and a watermelon 

eating contest.  

Last, but not least, we had a record 8 participants in the 

community BBQ contest. The winner was Boy Wonder 

BBQ.

We’d like to thank everyone who came out to support the 

event, despite the less than perfect whether.  Additionally, 

many thanks to our intrepid volunteers Dawn Myers, 

Jennifer Vaccaro, Beau Breeden, Scott Dembowski, Tina 

Dembowski, Lynda Dembowski, Kathleen Mooneyham, 

Melanie Norris, and Melissa Wade who helped to make 

the event possible.

Cape St. Claire  
2015 4th of July Celebration
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2015 CAPE 
CLEAN-UP

Friday, October 2nd & Saturday, October 3rd

Corner of Broadview and Cape St. Claire Road

Anne Arundel County Waste Management has graciously offered Cape Residents a weekend in October for our 2015 

Clean-Up. The Clean-UP will begin as soon as the County arrives on Friday (before Noon). We will make every effort to 

operate the Clean-Up until 4:30 PM on Friday, space permitting. On Saturday the 3rd the Clean-up will begin at 7:30 AM 

and continue until approximately 2:00 PM, space permitting. In an effort to protect our environment and dispose of our 

trash properly, Anne Arundel County will be providing the clean-up with cans for recycling and 2 on-site Anne Arundel 

County Employees to assist the residents with the proper disposal of their TRASH. When you arrive at the clean-up you 

will be asked to dispose of your TRASH in the proper cans. Please keep this in mind as you load your vehicles. Try to 

keep your recyclables together (Glass, Cardboard, Paper, Metals etc…)

The following is a list of “unacceptable” materials:

Junk Automobiles

Trailers

Gas and Propone Tanks

Oil Drums or Tanks

Liquids

Hazardous Waste

Boats

Tires

Paints

Refrigerators

Air Conditioners

If you should have any questions about the clean-up please Contact 

 Mary Lamb at 410-757-0593
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1281 Green Holly Drive    Annapolis, MD 21409    (410) 974-1713  

 
 

SUMMER SUNDAY WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

 

9:00 a.m. Traditional Worship 

No Summer Sunday School for Children 
 

10:15 a.m. Contemporary Worship    

No Summer Sunday School for Children 
 

 

Long warm days... 

The pace of life slows... 

A time for picnics and rest in the shade... 

Lord, help me to rest awhile in the cooling shade of your presence. 

Slow down my restless heart and fill me with gentle compassion for all your 

people.    Amen.                      - Author unknown 
 

Check out what’s happening at www.christouranchorpc.org and   

 

                                                       

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
    

For Preschool Openings/Information  
Contact: Laura Carty, Director  
Hours: Monday-Friday 9 a.m. - 3 p.m.  
Office: 410.757.6556   
Fax: 410-349-2240  
Email: aawpreschool@verizon.net 
Website: www.aawpreschool.com 
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